          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

July 24, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Erich Schmid, Deena Zarlin, Judy Minkus and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Ray Alarcon, Mark Oatney and Nancy Gardner.

2) Minutes: There was not a quorum present to vote on accepting the June 26 Board meeting minutes.

3) Open Forum for Public Comment: No comments.

4) Financial Report: No report from Sara.

5) Correspondence: A thank you note was read from Janna Hansen for MUSE’s funds for the 5th grade Angel Island Living History Program. Carolyn will ask her to send a photo from the field trip to Margaret for our newsletter.

Carolyn wrote a thank you to Lorraine Ardaiz & Cove Norvell for their $500 donation. She will write thank you notes to all the volunteers from the Mac House July 5th Barbeque from the list Teresa Waldman kept. Jessica will ask Jed Ayres for a list of donors that need to be thanked.

Jessica was asked by parents in Club Cardinal what MUSE’s potential involvement could be with high school athletic team transportation costs that have been cut by the School District to save $40,000 in costs. After discussion, Jessica will respond to the request by explaining MUSE policy of our grant funds being allocated by each campus administrator so Gail Dickenson would decide how the high school grant funds would be spent.
6) Committee Reports: 

(a) 2008 Raffle: Mark Oatney presented two designs for the 2008 Food, Fuel & Fun raffle postcard/poster and it was decided to use one for the poster and one for the postcard. B & W copy needs to be written including drawing to be in Dec 2008 for the back of the postcard for a printing of 5000. Sheri Wollman has expressed interest in managing the raffle for the 6 months before the drawing. Her responsibilities will include making bank deposits, collecting sales from ticket outlets and selling venues, arranging volunteer ticket salespeople, getting and sorting mail from our P.O. box to track ticket sales and distribute bank statements to Sara and correspondence to Jessica, arranging various venues for ticket sales and reporting to the MUSE Board monthly. Carolyn will add her e-mail address to our mailing list.

Erich, Tom, Ray, Sheri and Jessica are approaching Mendocino and Fort Bragg business to participate in the $3000 “Fun” aspect of our raffle. For $10, the interested businesses will be listed as locations for the raffle winner to spend up to $3000. Response has been enthusiastic with Canclini Applicance, Natural Woods, Sport/Jeep/Dodge. Kevin & the Coconuts and Bald Hill Ranch Horseback Riding and Mendocino Jewelry Studio already joined. A separate checking account will be set up with $3000 to simplify tracking of expenses as the winner spends their prize. 

Deena circulated a press release for the Raffle to put in next week’s Beacon. Discussion followed regarding whether our promotion should include a time limit of one year to spend the food, fuel and fun prize. A question was raised about whether prize taxes could be paid out of the $3000 ‘fun’ funds instead of spending it all with local business and it was decided that only if the $15,000 cash-out option was used could the taxes be paid with the cash.  

(b) 2009 Honoree Dinner Nominee: Potential candidates for our March 2009 Honoree Dinner were discussed and a final decision will be delayed until more Board Members are present to vote.

7) New Board Member Recommendations: Deena reported on a workshop she attended at the Kelly House on promoting Board membership. Recommendations included time limits on length of membership, examining existing Board Member skills to address strengths and weaknesses before approaching potential candidates, listing criteria of membership and a mission statement, determining the financial soundness of the organization and its capacity to grow and organizing tasks appropriately to inspire participation. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:20 PM.

Next Meeting is Thursday, August 28th at 3:40 PM in the Middle School Library.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Carleton, Secretary
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